
    Adams, Brown, Cass, Hancock, Morgan, Pike, Schuyler 

CASA  

 

    

  

   

                                                                

       

 

 

 

 

 

 

December 2022 Newsletter 

                   
 

 
*If any friends or family are 
interested in becoming a CASA 
we are having a training in 
March 2023. Reach out to 
Danielle Buss at 217-223-2272 
for more information.  
 
* Brittany is due with her 
bundle of joy in 2023, however 
there is potential she will be 
out sooner than expected. 
Danielle will be sending an 
email so please be on the look 
out as she will be covering for 
Brittany while she is out.  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
                             

                         

December 23, 2022 

Christmas Eve 

 

December 26, 2022 

Christmas Day  

 

 

 

 

 

 
6-Patricia Reep  
9-Lisa Hadden 
14-Pat Waters 
28-Dusty Dietrich 
28-Shirley Swinford 
29-Amy Kerker 
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    Book: Spilled Milk 
 

This is a story of an abused and 

assaulted child who makes an 

unidentified report via phone about 
the intensifying ruthlessness in her 

household. When social services 

threaten her security, convincing 
her not to let in the open what had 

been transpiring between her and 

her father and after some time of 
concealing this information from 

the public, she was forced to spill 

the milk from the glass. In her quest 

for protection and righteousness, 
she fights a shattered structure that 

that would not let her father be 

removed from home.  

 

 
Here’s the link: 

What can you learn from a trash 
bag? | Keri Richmond | 

TEDxKentState - Bing video

Birthdays! Friendly Reminders! Holidays 

 
Netflix Documentrary:       

Found 
 

The story of three 
American teenage 
girls-each adopted 

from China-who 
discover they are 

blood-related cousins 
on 23andMe. Their 

online meeting inspires 
the young women to 
confront the burning 
questions they have 

about their lost history. 
 

https://www.bing.com/videos/search?q=videos+on+kids+in+foster+care+for+the+holidays&ru=%2fvideos%2fsearch%3fq%3dvideos%2bon%2bkids%2bin%2bfoster%2bcare%2bfor%2bthe%2bholidays%26FORM%3dHDRSC3&view=detail&mid=E52420031076A968E672E52420031076A968E672&&FORM=VDRVRV
https://www.bing.com/videos/search?q=videos+on+kids+in+foster+care+for+the+holidays&ru=%2fvideos%2fsearch%3fq%3dvideos%2bon%2bkids%2bin%2bfoster%2bcare%2bfor%2bthe%2bholidays%26FORM%3dHDRSC3&view=detail&mid=E52420031076A968E672E52420031076A968E672&&FORM=VDRVRV
https://www.bing.com/videos/search?q=videos+on+kids+in+foster+care+for+the+holidays&ru=%2fvideos%2fsearch%3fq%3dvideos%2bon%2bkids%2bin%2bfoster%2bcare%2bfor%2bthe%2bholidays%26FORM%3dHDRSC3&view=detail&mid=E52420031076A968E672E52420031076A968E672&&FORM=VDRVRV


   
Foster Children and the Holidays 

Being in foster care is difficult; especially during the holiday season. Christmas can bring up a whole host of emotions 

in children and youth who have found themselves caught up in the child welfare system. Foster parents may 

experience a variety of emotions and behaviors during this time of year. Although these things are expected and 

understandable, there are things that foster families and others can do to help these kids still have a merry Christmas 

Here are four things every child in foster care needs this Christmas: 

1. The opportunity to share his or her own traditions, and create new ones. Christmas is a wonderful time for 

foster families to seek out traditions that are a part of their foster child’s history. Experiencing familiar traditions can 

be comforting for a child in foster care. If possible, find out from the child’s birth parents what they did to make the 

holidays special. Learning, participating in, and encouraging traditions that are a part of the child’s birth family 

history sends a message that the foster family understands and respects the connection between birth family and 

child. Foster parents are also encouraged to create new traditions or share special ones with children. This helps in 

making the child feel welcomed and a part of the family. 

2. Validation of loss and sadness during the holiday season. Christmas is supposed to be a time of happy memories 

and joy. However, for many foster children and youth, this time of year can be especially difficult to navigate. The 

feelings of sadness, missing their birth families, and wondering if they will get the opportunity to see them at 

Christmas time might be prevalent in the mind of foster children and youth. To validate their feelings of loss, and not 

expect them to be happy during the holidays, is one way that foster families and the child welfare community can 

help children cope during this time of year. 

3. Fulfillment of Christmas wishes. Think back to your own memories of Christmas. Family gatherings, favorite 

Christmas gifts, and waking up on Christmas morning to rush to the tree to see what Santa left . . . these experiences 

evokes warm feelings. We know that a gift does not replace the loss a child is struggling with, but gifts and special 

moments such as seeing Santa, opening up brightly wrapped presents on Christmas morning, and loving interactions 

within the foster home absolutely helps children and youth feel special and not forgotten. 

4. Families. Simply put: Foster children need families who are willing and able to hang in there with them. There is 

always a need for more families to actively participate in the foster care system. Thousands of kids around the United 

States live in residential group home settings and shelters. While some of them are in these settings for a variety of 

reasons including behavioral, mental health, and medical issues, these settings are far from the life a foster child 

could experience in a family home setting. 

The fact that foster care is needed and necessary in our communities should not fall lightly on anyone’s heart. There 

are far too many children and youth who spend too much time in the system without the hope of reunification with 

birth parents, adoption, or a future filled with stability. During this Christmas season and other times, please consider 

how you can get involved in making the difference in the life of a foster child. 


